



Third Sector Partnership Planning Group
3.30pm, Monday 3rd February 2014
DRAFT Action Points

	
	
	Action Points

	1.
	Attendees

· Linda Donovan, Head of Partnership & Planning, Cardiff & Vale UHB 
· Sheila Hendrickson-Brown, Chief Officer, C3SC
· Rachel Jones, Policy, Partnerships & Citizen Focus Manager, Cardiff Council

· Sarah McGill, Director of Communities, Housing & Customer Services, Cardiff Council (Chair)
· Marcia Sinfield, Operational Manager – Projects & Technical Accountancy, Cardiff Council

· Natalie Southgate, Senior Housing Strategy Officer, Cardiff Council

· Charles Willie, Chief Executive, Diverse Cymru

Apologies

· Cllr Heather Joyce, Leader of Cardiff Council
· Cllr Lynda Thorne, Cabinet Member for Communities, Housing & Social Justice

· Sharon Hopkins, Executive Director for Public Health, Cardiff & Vale University Health Board
· Margaret McLaughlin, Independent Member (Third Sector), Cardiff & Vale UHB Board 
· Aliya Mohammed, Chief Executive, REF
	

	
	Draft Notes of the Meeting of 15th November 2013

	
	· Action Points were agreed as correct.

	

	2.
	Update on Budget Position and Process for 2014/15

	
	Council Budget Update

· Marcia Sinfield gave an overview of the Council’s 2014/15 Budget Position (See Cabinet Report of 29th January 2014)
· Welsh Government’s Final Local Government Settlement meant that the Council now faced budget savings of over £50m for 2014/15
· Proposals on a workforce agreement had been agreed by the Cabinet on 16th January which would help meet a shortfall of £4.9m – these discussions were continuing with the Trade Unions.
· The budget proposals had been issued following the full Council meeting on 30th January and were available on the Council’s website.  The proposals have been categorised under the following:
· Changes to Service

· Exploring different and more cost effective ways of delivering services

· Reducing external expenditure and identifying alternative funding

· Reducing management costs and back office functions & working smarter
· Sarah McGill said that the Grant Review proposals considered by Cabinet in October were still being looked at as part of the budget discussions and feedback which had been received from groups over recent months was being taken into account. However, at the current time we were not aware of any fundamental changes being proposed to the approach agreed last year.
· Rachel Jones updated that there were 3 engagement events which took place in early December (young people, city stakeholders and 50+ Forum/Access Forum) to get feedback on priorities and ideas for new service delivery models.  These were in conjunction to on-line budget strategy tool consultation  The report of the feedback is included as an appendix to the Cabinet Report of 29th January. These events will be the start of conversations and engagement will need to take place on an ongoing basis now given the significance of the financial challenges over future years.

· An on-line consultation on the detailed budget proposals is also available on the Council’s website with a closing date of 13th February.

· The results will be analysed to inform the Cabinet’s final budget which will be subject to agreement at Council on 27th February.

Cardiff & Vale UHB Budget Position
· Linda Donovan highlighted that the UHB were also facing similar financial challenges and was ware that an update had been provided by Sharon Hopkins at the last meeting.
· The savings are being delivered through a combination
         of changes: 
· Service change which improves patient care 

· Service related efficiency including reductions in length of stay through earlier discharge of patients, earlier rehabilitation of patients 

· Administrative efficiency e.g. savings on procurement, back office functions 

· Workforce changes 
· Agreements are in place with the Third sector for next year in relation to the financial position and it will be down to the UHB directorates to identify the savings.
A general discussion took place around the ongoing difficult financial challenges which the public service would be continuing to face over the next 3 years and the need to ensure effective communications with the Third Sector.  
It was also recognised that the scale of the budget reductions needed to be strongly conveyed to the sector by the Council and UHB and the message communicated that cuts to budgets were likely to continue.  This was particularly relevant in the context of the need to protect front-line services and the further potential for mergers of organisations, including the infrastructure support.  This should also consider a Cardiff & Vale footprint where appropriate.

	Action: Third Sector reps to consider proposals for a single infrastructure organisation – to be brought to the next meeting.

	3.
	Transition Fund Guidelines

	
	· Natalie Southgate gave an update on the Transition Fund implementation to date
· It was acknowledged that there was still some funding un-allocated and Sarah McGill would explore whether there was any scope for this to be made available for 14/15.

	Action: Sarah McGill to explore potential for un-allocated transition funding to be available in 2014/15

	4.
	Cardiff & Vale of Glamorgan Joint Commissioning Process

	
	· Linda Donovan gave an update on the Joint Commissioning Process.  Five Programmes of work were underway which related to:
· CAMHS, delivered by Cwm Taf Health Board,

· Services for children with Disability and Complex needs – Revision of local strategy for disabled children and young people and development of jointly commissioned services

· Older people’s hospital discharge and placement advisory services delivered by Age Connect Cardiff and the Vale 

· Services for individuals with Alcohol Related Brain Injury e.g. Korsakoffs Syndrome, currently secured through Out of Area Placements

· Adult Mental Health community support services provided by Cardiff and Vale Action for Mental Health

	Action: Update Paper and Specifications to be circulated by Linda Donovan

	5.
	Communication Strategy

	
	· C3SC continue to share information with their members
· A commissioning event had takem place recently to help support the sector in thinking about how it works differently in the future – including consortia etc
	Action: C3SC to provide summary paper on issues facing Third Sector in relation to commissioning.


	6.
	AOB
	

	
	No items raised
	

	7.
	Date of Next Meeting
	8 May 2014
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